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Supporting Your Community 
 
Supporting your community and surrounding communi-
ties is very important.  Knowing how to support them is 
also very important.  As a news source, The Martin 
News tries very hard to cover all the events in our com-
munity as well as a calendar of events for things going 
on in our community and surrounding communities.  I 
wanted to share other sources for you to follow as well.  
The first would be The Sylvester Local.  They are a 
weekly newspaper and are on Facebook updating events 
in our community. Be sure to follow them on Facebook, 
Sylvester Local News.  The next would be our chamber 
of commerce.  The Sylvester – Worth County Chamber 
of Commerce supports all of their members and features 
their business and events happening in our community. 
They cover all of the new businesses and their ribbon 

cuttings which is part of a benefit of being a chamber member.  Be sure to follow them on 
Facebook, Sylvester – Worth County Chamber of Commerce.  Another great source to fol-
low is Sylvester Main Street.  Mrs. Karen Singletary is constantly working hard to bring fun 
things to Downtown Sylvester for all of us to enjoy.  She features all of the Downtown busi-
nesses so be sure to follow her on Facebook, Sylvester Main Street.   
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Clc Construction 
 

229-269-9821 

Email: clcconstruction22@gmail.com 
 

 

Veteran Owned Business 
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Shopping at its best 
www.sugarhillscharm.com 

 
 

Be sure to like our  
Facebook page:  

Sugar Hills Charms 
Boutique 

The Martin News  Sylvester, Georgia    2-14-2022     

How to spot a roof leak and know what to do 
  
What are the signs of a roof leak, and what steps should you take to stop the damage? Here’s what to do when you’re faced 
with a leaking roof.  Most homeowners or renters might be able to tell you the age of their roof, but beyond that, there’s 
uncertainty. Take a roof leak, for example: The first sign of a leaking roof for many is a stain on a ceiling or wall. Fortu-
nately, there are some clear steps you can take to learn how to find a roof leak and help stop damage before it gets worse.  
For example, a simple visual inspection of roof shingles — while standing safely on the ground — can help you identify 
spots where the roof might be wearing unevenly or where shingles are missing or damaged. Gutters and downspouts 
should be in good condition and kept free of debris that may prevent water from draining off the roof.  What are the early 
warning signs that you have a roof leak, and what should you do if you discover a leaking roof? Many roof leaks make an 
appearance during a heavy rainstorm, but other signs may indicate that you have a hidden roof leak that’s causing damage. 
  

Signs of a roof leak 
Inside 

 Mold: Any signs of mold or mildew may indicate moisture is entering the home. 

 Dampness or stains: Check ceilings and walls for bubbles in the paint or water stains. 
  

Outside (use binoculars to inspect the roof from the ground) 
Roof shingles: Look for missing, torn, cracked, curling or damaged shingles. 

Roof flashing: Cracks in the caulk or missing pieces may allow water to seep in. 
Gutters: Are sections of the gutters drooping? Does the gutter overflow when it rains? 

  
The risks of a leaking roof 

Damage to the interior of your home and your personal property. 
Falling hazards from wet, slippery surfaces. 

  
Find the leak.  Whether or not you know where the leak is entering your home, contact a roofing specialist to help you find 
the specific source of the leak and make temporary repairs.  Prevent future leaks.  It’s important to have your roof routine-
ly inspected and maintained by a professional roofing contractor.  Keep tree limbs cut back to prevent them from touching 
the roofing surface.  When leaks occur, get them fixed as quickly as you can — newer roofs may simply require repair; 
older roofs may require replacement.  Check out these simple insights for more tips on maintaining your home. 
  

Source: State Farm 
  



 

State Farm 
Providing Insurance and Financial Services 
 

 
 

Stuart Pate, Agent 
 
 

PO Box 189 
Sylvester, GA  31791-0189 
Phone (229) 776-6906  Fax  (229) 776-0149 
www.stuartpate.com 
 
 

Thank you for your loyalty.   
We appreciate you. 
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229-436-8011 

Lovin’ The Library 
 
National Library Lover’s Month in February 
is dedicated to the people who love whole 
buildings devoted to reading, housing, organ-
izing, categorizing, finding, studying, and 
otherwise loving books. Libraries provide so 
much more than a place for us to enjoy great 
novels or to discover amazing adventures and 
untold history. Yes, they help us ace our re-
search papers and provide a quiet space to 
study. However,  they do so much more. Li-
braries also provide rotating art displays to 
give local artists exposure to the community. 
Larger libraries provide preservation ser-
vices, preserving some of the most treasured 
books, periodicals, and documents for future 
generations. Libraries are a perfect place to 
either read a book or do a school project or 
just to relax, they help us in many ways. 
When I was in school i use to go to the li-
brary and just listen to the silence because its 
peaceful. The environment is basically a safe 
place when you're in a library you automati-
cally feel safe. There are many wonderful 
books in a library from nonfiction to fiction.  
 

By: Lexi Ames 
Source: National Calendar 

Decluttering Is A Task We All Need To Take On 
 
Declutter for a Cause month is a 28-day motivational ini-
tiative for people to declutter their homes and offices to 
donate their belongings to a nonprofit in need. The cause 
is meant to encourage people to donate their unused or 
unwanted stuff to charities. You could buy some organiz-
ing stuff from the store to help with the clutter. If you 
have clothes or shoes that you don't wear anymore you 
can easily donate them and let someone that dont have 
alot of clothes or shoes wear it you could be helping a 
family out that's in need. There are some clothing stores 
that have donation bins. All you have to do is put them all 
in a bag and give them away. The store that has donation 
stuff is goodwill there might be more but that's the only 
one that i know of.  Here is some steps to declutter your 
home step; Start by grouping items together Step 2; 
Begin in the bedroom, Step 3; Allow 15 minutes each day 
for 30 days Step 4; Focus on tiny areas Step 5: Turn your 
attention to other family members Step 6:Now look at 
every room , still for 15 minutes each day Step 7: Stick to 
it! If you follow these steps you will be organized and 
won't have to wonder if your home is cluttered or not be-
cause everything would be in the right spot, and you 
wouldn't have to fix or clean your house if you just fol-
low those 7 steps.  
 

By: Lexi Ames 
Source: Sharing Life & Love 



 

Think Tifton 
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ABAC Graduates 246 After Fall Semester  
 
A total of 246 students completed the require-
ments for graduation from Abraham Baldwin 
Agricultural College at the end of the recent fall 
semester.  During the fall term, more 
than 2,300 of ABAC’s 3,815 students pur-
sued four-year degrees at ABAC in biology, 

nursing, agribusiness, agriculture, agricultural communication, agricultural education, business, 
environmental horticulture, history and government, natural resource management, rural commu-
nity development, and writing and communication.   The remainder of the students chose 
the associate degree path including the popular associate of science in nursing.   Among the recent 
graduates are: 
 
ADEL: Jameila M. Barzallo, Christopher Wayne Gibbs, Tamika Lane, Samantha Rodriguez, 
LaShandra Vontice Wiley; ASHBURN: Verena Sapp, Kayland Danielle Win-
ter; CHULA: Caroline Elizabeth Clark; ENIGMA: Emily Lauren Dillard; FITZGERALD: Joel 
Chavez, Rayna Brooke Ezzell, Tierra Sharonn Turner, Julia Ann Wright;  LENOX: Quincey 
Bryce Phillips; NASHVILLE: Natalie Jane Nix, Caroline Rae Shaw; OCILLA: Alexander Luis 
Eason, Timothy James Simmons, Kirsche Aileene Weatherford; OMEGA: Carrie H. 
Dunn; POULAN: Ansley Busbee; RAY CITY: Matthew Johnathon Beville, Kaytlin Savannah 
Pollard, Cecilia Maribel Simon; SYLVESTER: Austin Cole Jones, Jacob Bradley Jones, Elizabeth 
Grace Montgomery, Seth Steven Newell; TIFTON: Sandra Ann Adcock, Roderick 
Baisden, Hannah Barry, Sawyer Bass, Alexandria Roberts Branch, Andi Elizabeth Branch, Antho-
ny Brey, Maria Jose Bueno, Morgan Chapman, Aaron John Chavarria, Casey Michael Cheshire, 
Isabel Contreras, Haley E. Cooper, Caroline Elizabeth Dalton, Gloria Abigail Del Toro, Erica Pip-
pin Gomez, Kerstin Grace Hall, Sierra Lynn Hill, Giovani Natan Jimenez, Sasha S. King, Alyssa 
McDaniel, Mahala Dawn McDaniel, Emmalee Rose Milner, Blaire Ashely Moore, Kirei Yaweh 
Amez Parks, Madeline Claire Pate, Bradley Stanis Peterson, Jordan Arnez Pittman, Kalyn Potts, 
Claire Elizabeth Ryland, Luke Alexander Smith, Adeline Tran, Madison Walker, Breanna Nicole 
Walls; TY TY: Summer Bennett, Tessa Renee Bennett, Savannah Wray Frazier, Abby Giddens, 
Neel Bhavik Patel. 

Source: Tifton Grapevine 
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ABAC To Be Host College For National Horseman Convention   
 
Abraham Baldwin Agricultural College will serve as the host institution for the American 
Collegiate Horseman’s Association (ACHA) National Convention on April 6-9 in Ocala, 
Fla.  The national convention is hosted by a different college or university each year. As the 
host school, ABAC will coordinate horse-industry tours, networking sessions, social activi-
ties, and professional development opportunities for the students in attendance.  Awards will 
be presented to honor outstanding members, scrapbooks, and 
more. Approximately 100 students are expected to attend.  “We are excited to be the host 
school for this year’s event. Ocala is considered the ‘Horse Capital of the World,’ and we 
have some unique ideas planned for the students, including the opportunity for one lucky 
winner to get the chance to ride a Paso Fino," said Dr. Katheryn Cerny, ABAC Horseman’s 
Association adviser.  The ABAC Horseman’s Association includes, from left, Sara Ann 
White, Marian Harrell, Cheyenne Lowe, Klarissa Williamson, Emily Purvis, Katie Silver, 
Meghan Carnahan, Josey Leatherman, and Kaelynn Dees.  
 

Source: Tifton Grapevine 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our mission is to make this a perfect day for you.  
Gin Creek will be the most unique and beautiful experience you have ever 

been a part of in your entire life.  
 

251 Demott Road 
Hartsfield, GA  31756 

229-941-2989 
info@gincreek.com 
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The History Of Presidents’ Day 
 
Presidents’ Day is an American holiday celebrated on the third Monday in February. Originally established in 1885 in recognition of President 
George Washington, it is still officially called “Washington’s Birthday” by the federal government according to history.com. Traditionally celebrated 
on February 22—Washington’s actual day of birth—the holiday became popularly known as Presidents’ Day after it was moved as part of 1971’s 
Uniform Monday Holiday Act, an attempt to create more three-day weekends for the nation’s workers. While several states still have individual holi-
days honoring the birthdays of Washington, Abraham Lincoln and other figures, Presidents’ Day is now popularly viewed as a day to celebrate all 
U.S. presidents past and present.   The story of Presidents’ Day date begins in 1800. Following President George Washington’s death in 1799, his 
February 22 birthday became a perennial day of remembrance. At the time, Washington was venerated as the most important figure in American 
history, and events like the 1832 centennial of his birth and the start of construction of the Washington Monument in 1848 were cause for national 
celebration.  Presidents’ Day: The Uniform Monday Holiday Act.  The shift from Washington’s Birthday to Presidents’ Day began in the late 1960s 
when Congress proposed a measure known as the Uniform Monday Holiday Act. Championed by Senator Robert McClory of Illinois, this law 
sought to shift the celebration of several federal holidays from specific dates to a series of predetermined Mondays. The proposed change was seen 
by many as a novel way to create more three-day weekends for the nation’s workers, and it was believed that ensuring holidays always fell on the 
same weekday would reduce employee absenteeism. While some argued that shifting holidays from their original dates would cheapen their mean-
ing, the bill also had widespread support from both the private sector and labor unions and was seen as a surefire way to bolster retail sales.  The 
Uniform Monday Holiday Act also included a provision to combine the celebration of Washington’s Birthday with Abraham Lincoln’s, which fell 
on the proximate date of February 12. Lincoln’s Birthday had long been a state holiday in places like Illinois, and many supported joining the two 
days as a way of giving equal recognition to two of America’s most famous statesmen.  McClory was among the measure’s major proponents, and 
he even floated the idea of renaming the holiday “President’s Day.” This proved to be a point of contention for lawmakers from George Washing-
ton’s home state of Virginia, and the proposal was eventually dropped. Nevertheless, the main piece of the Uniform Monday Holiday Act passed in 
1968 and officially took effect in 1971 following an executive order from President Richard Nixon. Washington’s Birthday was then shifted from the 
fixed date of February 22 to the third Monday of February. Columbus Day, Memorial Day and Veterans Day were also moved from their traditional-
ly designated dates. (As a result of widespread criticism, in 1980 Veterans’ Day was returned to its original November 11 date.)  Presidents’ Day: 
Transformation.  While Nixon’s order plainly called the newly placed holiday Washington’s Birthday, it was not long before the shift to Presidents’ 
Day began. The move away from February 22 led many to believe that the new date was intended to honor both Washington and Abraham Lincoln, 
as it now fell between their two birthdays. Marketers soon jumped at the opportunity to play up the three-day weekend with sales, and “Presidents’ 
Day” bargains were advertised at stores around the country.  By the mid-1980s Washington’s Birthday was known to many Americans as Presidents’ 
Day. This shift had solidified in the early 2000s, by which time as many as half the 50 states had changed the holiday’s name to Presidents’ Day on 
their calendars. Some states have even chosen to customize the holiday by adding new figures to the celebration. Arkansas, for instance, celebrates 
Washington as well as civil rights activist Daisy Gatson Bates. Alabama, meanwhile, uses Presidents’ Day to commemorate Washington and Thom-
as Jefferson (who was born in April).  Washington and Lincoln still remain the two most recognized leaders, but Presidents’ Day is now popularly 
seen as a day to recognize the lives and achievements of all of America’s chief executives. Some lawmakers have objected to this view, arguing that 
grouping George Washington and Abraham Lincoln together with less successful presidents minimizes their legacies. Congressional measures to 
restore Washington and Lincoln’s individual birthdays were proposed during the early 2000s, but all failed to gain much attention. For its part, the 
federal government has held fast to the original incarnation of the holiday as a celebration of the country’s first president. The third Monday in Feb-
ruary is still listed on official calendars as Washington’s Birthday.  Presidents’ Day: Celebrations and Traditions.  Like Independence Day, Presi-
dents’ Day is traditionally viewed as a time of patriotic celebration and remembrance. In its original incarnation as Washington’s Birthday, the holi-
day gained special meaning during the difficulties of the Great Depression, when portraits of George Washington often graced the front pages of 
newspapers and magazines every February 22. In 1932 the date was used to reinstate the Purple Heart, a military decoration originally created by 
George Washington to honor soldiers killed or wounded while serving in the armed forces. Patriotic groups and the Boy Scouts of America also held 
celebrations on the day, and in 1938 some 5,000 people attended mass at Saint Patrick’s Cathedral in New York City in honor of Washington.  In its 
modern form, Presidents’ Day is used by many patriotic and historical groups as a date for staging celebrations, reenactments and other events. A 
number of states also require that their public schools spend the days leading up to Presidents’ Day teaching students about the accomplishments of 
the presidents, often with a focus on the lives of Washington and Lincoln. 

http://www.history.com/topics/us-states/washington


 

Fun times were held recently at Margaret Jones Pubic Library dur-
ing Books and Bubbles today! They learned more about shapes and 
celebrated Valentines Day a little early. Join them each week at 10:30 
for more fun stories and crafts!  

Source: MJPL 
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TOMLINSON 
OUTDOOR WASHING 

 
 

       
(229) 854-1736 

COMMERCIAL   RESIDENTIAL 

Johnson Tax  &  

Bookkeeping  

Service, LLC 

 

We are a locally owned hometown business, serving this area for 
over 55 years.  Our commitment to excellence  

is our highest priority. 
 

Services Offered: Consultations, Bookkeeping, Payroll,  
Notary Services, Tax Preparation and E-file 

 
 

115 Front Street 
Sylvester, Georgia  31791 

229-776-6682 
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Snacks For The Day 
 
It’s snack time! February is National 
Snack Food Month, so this month, fo-
cus on snacking in the healthiest ways 
possible and still thoroughly enjoying 
treats between meals! Most days, we 
need a snack or two (or 7) to make it 
through the day, and if we choose nu-
tritious choices, snacking more can 
make a positive impact on our overall 
health; believe it or not, it can even 
help with weight loss! Here is the list 
of snack foods that you can enjoy.  
mixed nuts, pepper slices to dip in 
guacamole, greek yogurt with grano-
la, oats, and/or mixed berries, apple 
slices, carrots, or celery dipped in 
peanut butter, cottage cheese (with 
any toppings, or as a salad dressing 
replacement), dark chocolate with al-
monds, cucumber (or any veggies) 
dipped in hummus, any fruits and 
veggies, cherry tomatoes with mozza-
rella and basil, hard-boiled eggs, 
healthy beef jerky, protein shake or 
fruit smoothie. You can have many 
snacks but don’t ruin your dinner. 
 

By: Lexi Ames 
Source: National Today 



 

 

Dates to Remember 
 

February 
 

14th ~ Happy Valentines Day from The Martin News 
15th ~ American Red Cross Blood Drive at Tifton Methodist Church 12:30-5:30 

15th ~ City of Warwick Council Meeting 7pm 
16th ~ Kiwanis Meeting at Noon 

17th ~ Worth County Commission Meeting 
19th ~ Daddy Daughter Dance at Worth County Elementary School 6pm-8pm 

21st ~ Worth County Schools Out  
21st ~ President’s Day 

21st ~ City of Sylvester Council Meeting 6pm 
22nd ~ City of Poulan Council Meeting 6:30pm-7:30pm 

22nd ~ Trivia Night at Pretoria Fields 7pm-9pm 
23rd ~ Kiwanis Meeting at Noon 

23rd ~ Brews & Bingo at Pretoria Fields 7pm-9pm 
24th ~ Annual Chamber Meeting 11am-1pm 

24th ~ Sherwood Christian Academy Fine Arts Present: The Little Mermaid at ASU West Campus 7pm-9pm 
25th ~ Sherwood Christian Academy Fine Arts Present: The Little Mermaid at ASU West Campus 7pm-9pm 
26th ~  Sherwood Christian Academy Fine Arts Present: The Little Mermaid at ASU West Campus 2pm-4pm 
26th ~ Sherwood Christian Academy Fine Arts Present: The Little Mermaid at ASU West Campus 7pm-9pm 

26th ~ Pinewood Derby Race Day at First Baptist Church 9am 
26th ~ Beekeeping School at Chehaw Park 9am-3pm 

26th ~ Hot Wheels Monster Trucks at Albany Civic Center 12:30PM 
26th ~ Art Ball 2022:Metamorphosis 6:30pm 

26th ~ Rick Stone at Pretoria Fields 7pm-10pm 
26th ~ Hot Wheels Monster Trucks at Albany Civic Center 7:30PM 
27th ~ Hot Wheels Monster Trucks at Albany Civic Center 2:30PM 
28th ~ After School Art Club at Albany Museum of Art 4pm-6pm 
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229-881-0451 Chiquita Wilburn 
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Worth County Middle School FFA Celebrates National FFA Week  
 
Sylvester, Georgia - Worth County Middle School FFA will celebrate National FFA Week February 19 – 26, 
2022. More than 800,000 members around the nation will participate in National FFA Week activities at the lo-
cal and state levels. FFA members set a positive example with their leadership, work ethic and community ser-
vice activities. The focus of National FFA Week is to tell America about the great opportunities available for 
youth in agriculture. From its beginnings in 1928 as the Future Farmers of America, the National FFA Organiza-
tion today reaches out to all 50 states, Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands. From urban to rural schools, FFA is 
committed to developing character and leadership skills and preparing members for a lifetime of success in one 
of the 300 careers in agriculture. As a part of National FFA Week, Worth County Middle School FFA members 
will participate in the following special events: · Signing the FFA Week Proclamation · Wear FFA Colors Day 
(National Blue and Corn Gold) · Agricultural Awareness Facts and Activities · Community Service · Faculty 
and Staff Appreciation Day FFA members are success-oriented students who are driven to achieve their goals 
and be the leaders of tomorrow. They stand out by recognizing the importance of being active in their schools 
and communities and are urged to step up when volunteers are sought, friendship is needed and leadership is re-
quired. Through classroom instruction and hands-on learning, agricultural education and FFA are making a posi-
tive difference for members every day. FFA members have opportunities to attend leadership contests, develop a 
supervised agricultural experience project, learn life skills and serve their communities with civic engagement. 
FFA members are our future engineers, scientists, teachers and producers. One of every five Americans is em-
ployed in the food, fiber and natural resources industries of agriculture, and Worth County Middle School FFA 
members are the future of these important industries. While membership on the national level is over 800,000 
strong, Georgia has over 300 Chapters and is currently third in membership with approximately 75,000 mem-
bers. 
 

Source: WCSD 
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Boddiford Elected Chairman Of The Georgia Peanut Commission  
Morris Retires, Kendrick Elected To The Board 

 
 
TIFTON, Ga. (Feb. 10, 2022) - Joe Boddiford, peanut farmer from Sylvania, Georgia, was elected 
chairman of the Georgia Peanut Commission during the February monthly board meeting. Boddiford 
succeeds Armond Morris, peanut farmer from Tift County, who retired after serving as chairman for 
the past 16 years.  “I look forward to working with Georgia peanut farmers and our industry partners 
to help enhance the peanut industry and the profitability of farmers,” Boddiford says. “Farmers can 
contact me at any time if they have suggestions for the work of the Georgia Peanut Commission on 
their behalf.”  Other officers elected during the board meeting include Donald Chase, Oglethorpe, 
Georgia, as vice chairman, and Rodney Dawson, Hawkinsville, Georgia, as treasurer. Additional board 
members include Tim Burch, Newton, Georgia, representing district 1 and Ross Kendrick, Sycamore, 
Georgia, representing district 2.   The Georgia Farm Bureau Federation conducted board nomination 
meetings for the commission’s districts 2, 4 and 5 on December 20 and 21, 2022. During the nomina-
tion meetings, two board members, Dawson and Chase, were renominated for districts 4 and 5 seats, 
respectively. Also, Kendrick was nominated without opposition for the district 2 seat, previously held 
by Armond Morris. Morris retired after serving on the Georgia Peanut Commission board of directors 
for more than 40 years and 20 years as chairman.  Since only one person was nominated for each dis-
trict, no election is required, and the nominated person automatically becomes a member of the Geor-
gia Peanut Commission Board of Directors. Dawson, Chase and Kendrick were sworn in by Tift 
County Probate Court Judge Suzanne Carter Johnson during the Georgia Peanut Farm Show, January 
20, 2022. The board members will serve a three-year term.  The Georgia peanut production area is di-
vided into five districts based on acreage distribution and geographical location with one board mem-
ber representing each district.  New advisory board members were also appointed by the Georgia Pea-
nut Commission board of directors. The new advisory board members include Leslie Jones of Jack-
sonville, Georgia; Brett Sauls of Shellman, Georgia and Wesley Webb of Leary, Georgia. Advisory 
board members David Reed of Pinehurst, Georgia; Neil Lee of Bronwood, Georgia; and Carl Mathis 
Dixon of Alapaha, Georgia, retired from their role in January 2022.   The Georgia Peanut Commission 
represents more than 4,000 peanut farm families in the state and conducts programs in the areas of re-
search, promotion and education. For more information on the programs of the Georgia Peanut Com-
mission, visit www.gapeanuts.com.  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001zSoF3--4d3EXFQu03QfrgFlxNkb2zzNXXQT2Xri8ZEF98KIwnRDZEfu9XUf74q64-Xo10ZZPiAUBs85-0kEk2wkB2IUNKp90wCZE2NHJiWNT7q4kWYIgZoE-3fBSucSZpD2aY1ypdBjXVVy6npmsyQ==&c=a4bbil6BJzunXC_L9mOxVnquO2uOFnG0z6nh-Xv4opTvEIE_JbYe7w==&ch=kbgM7vDuw6qD

